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Presidents Corner 

Greetings members, 

I am extremely happy that the convention was a success. I must admit that there were a 
couple of times I was nervous as it was the first time at a new hotel.  Will the attendees like 
the set-up and rooms?  Will they like the pizzas?  The banquet meal?  The grinders and 
wraps?  One by one my  anxieties disappeared as  I heard or overheard compliments .  The 
front desk team of Hannah and Kyle set the tone of the week with their kindness and helpfulness.  They 
are one of the first impressions of the hotel you have.  All of the staff of the Courtyard were supportive 
and actually said at the close of the convention that they look forward to us returning next year.  

Planning the convention was like my former occupation before I retired.  I planned and executed high 
level customer and upper corporate management  meetings for my large Fortune 500 Company (#4).  
Attention to every detail, making everything transparent, smiling, making you comfortable and always 
being accessible.  What to do with myself in the next coming months?  I have already started working on 
the 2023 convention. 

Since I joined NECGA, I believe this year we set records  (and I could be wrong).  Largest attendance for 
the convention and the stellar auction outcome.  Thank you  Matthew, Jim and Laurie Wroda for 
arranging the consignment of Mavis’ collection to come to New England.  You all were top-notch, 
professional in coordinating, setting-up and executing the auction as well as leaning about the details in 
working in Connecticut and Cromwell at the beginning of this year.  As expected you were well prepared.  
There were close to 90 people during the auction, over 200 online and several phone bidders. WOW 
WOW WOW. 

It doesn’t take much to make me excited—but when those that came from far distances to come to New 
England, well, I was giddy:   California, Missouri, Wisconsin, Michigan, Illinois, Ohio, New Jersey, 
Pennsylvania  and not to forget Ontario and Que bec. 

Special thanks to Dave Noyes and Sue Menard for their seminar presentation, and to Doug and Sue Siska 
with the assistance of Dustin Siska for the banquet presentation.  I know what it takes to pack, transport, 
unpack, set-up, repack, transport and then the final unpacking of glass let alone presenting in front of 
others.  More thanks go to those that asked what they could do to help.  It was truly appreciated.  A final 
thanks to you all—as without you attending the convention, there would not have been one.  It takes a 
village and I appreciate all of you NECGA villagers. 

Mark your 2023 calendar for September 7, 8, and 9.   Don’t miss out on next years’ fun. 

 

Best regards, 

Steve 

 

It is with heavy heart to inform you that the following members have passed away.   Lewis Case of 

Canton, Connecticut (January 2022), and Richard Hendrix  of Interlaken, New York  (May 2, 2022).  Our 

thoughts are with the family of Lew Case, and Joline Hendrix, Richard’s wife.   Richard and Joline 

attended convention auctions the past several years. 

New NECGA members: 

Marianne Summers & Tony Dennis, Lance Hilkene & Patricia Gabree, Malisa Bal, Mike & Evonne 

Hendron, Sam & Sharon Scott, Pat & Joan Halliburton, Lantz & Kathy Stein, Billy Richards, Diane 

Beitz, Randy & Monica Rickerson, and Yvon Beaudry& Francine Maranda.  
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Notes from the Sunday, August 7th meeting. 
Present at the meeting: Kris & Don Dorais, Gary Sullivan & Steve Lindquist, Paul & Yvette Berube, Sue 
Menard & Dave, Noyes,  Norm Spicher and BenPerez. Show & Tell took place and the meeting began at 
10:45 a.m.  
 
Old business:  
Last Club Meeting Minutes/Report: Dave made a motion, seconded by Norm. All were in favor.  
Treasury Report: Gary reported that 50 banquet meals were ordered to date. 32 free/18 paid. Norm made a motion to 
accept the report and it was seconded by Dave. All were in favor. 
Board meetings: none 
 
New Business/2022 Convention: 
Steve reported 79 room nights have been reserved to date. The cutoff date was August 19th to receive the discounted 
price of $109. Steve was going to try to get that date extended. 
Pizza Party: Steve passed around a menu. It was decided to purchase 15 pizzas with a tray of salad. 
Saturday luncheon: It was decided to purchase 2 – 3 foot grinders and a large wrap platter with potato and macaroni 
salad. 
Steve would purchase water and soda. 
Steve volunteered to do the welcome packages for those attending. 
Convention, etc: Hospitality items needed; Robin volunteered to do the 50/50 board. There will be a room for selling 
glass and tables available if you want to have a display.   
Nomination for officers will take place at the convention business meeting. 3 board of directors’ terms have expired: 
Norm, Dave and Chase. 
Our Meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m 
      
Convention Business meeting: Friday, Sept. 9th at 2:25 p.m. 
Steve reported that 2 of our club members passed away: Lew Case and Richard “Skip” Hendrix. Condolences to the 
families. 
New Members: Marianne Summers and Tony Dennis, Lance Hilkene/Patricia Gabree, Malisa Bal, Mike & Evonne Hendron, 
Sam & Sharon Scott, Pat & Joan Halliburton, Lantz & Kathy Stein, Billy Richards, Diane Beitz, Randy & Monica Rickerson 
and Yvon Beaudry & Francine Maranda. Welcome! 
Nomination for officers were taken and voted on. President: Steve Lindquist, Vice-President: Dave Noyes, Secretary: Kris 
has accepted the position for 1 more year. Treasurer: Gary Sullivan. Harold made a motion to accept all positions and all 
were in favor. Steve remains webmaster and bulletin editor for the club. 
Board of Director nominations were taken: Chase, Norm and Don Dorais. Nominations were closed. Gary made a motion 
and Dave seconded to accept the new board of directors. All were in favor. 
Please send in your bulletin articles. It doesn’t have to be a long article….something you found or purchased. 
Spring Fling: should we continue with it. Last year, we did not have many attendees and only 5 rooms were used out of a 
10 room block. The hotel wasn’t very pleased. Is there any interest or should we just hold the meeting in Gardner where 
we can follow the meeting with lunch. More discussion will take place at the October meeting. 
Steve asked everyone if they liked the new hotel? Many positive comments by all. Beautiful place and staff very attentive. 
Steve checked with management and the 2023 dates for the convention are available. Should we lock it in? We had almost 
100 room nights this year. Motion was made by Harold and seconded by Joanne to reserve the dates. All were in favor. 
Steve was instructed to give the hotel a deposit. 
 
Meeting ended at 3:10 p.m.  
 
 

 
 

Next Meeting:  Sunday, October 16th at 10 a.m. 
Location:  American Legion Hall, Gardner, Massachusetts 
Theme: Acorn patterns, Geometrics, and new finds 
 
 

Secretary  Report 
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Treasurer’s Report 
Below is a 2022 Treasurer’s Report through October 1st, showing the balance in the checking account at $9,894.03.   

To pay with Paypal: 

Paypal payments are accepted from anywhere in the world, but the cost is $18 /mailed or $15/emailed and must be in United 
States dollars. To pay with Paypal, go to the Paypal website and send payment to newenglandcarnivalglass@gmail.com. You 
must include all of your contact information, including name, mailing address and email address with your payment (in the 
memo section is fine). 

New England Carnival Glass Association Membership Application 

Dues: $ 18.00 per year per household if mailed; $15.00 per year if emailed. (Membership renewal is due on your anniversary date) 

Name   

Address   

City              State           Zip Code                             

Telephone #  -  Email address:                                                                    

Send application form and dues (U.S. funds) to: 
Gary Sullivan,671 Ridge Road, Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Membership includes, bi-monthly meetings, bulletins and all functions and outings. If you would like the bulletin emailed to you (vs. 
mail), please let us know on this form. 

Make checks payable to N.E.C.G.A.                                          Email __________ Mail __________________ 

mailto:newenglandcarnivalglass@gmail.com
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HAPPY WIFE, HAPPY LIFE  by Jocelyne Granger 

To all the wonderful people in our carnival glass world, GREETINGS from Canada, EH!!! 

I’ve been asked to write a newsletter article about my recent purchase so here it goes! I have been very lucky and happy 

to have won a S-Repeat 10pc master punch set in amethyst/ purple at the ICGA auction in July. It is a stellar, beautiful 

and huge piece of glass that I have ever owned and is now here in Canada and the center piece on my dining room table. 

All my friends that know me knows that I have been waiting over 5 years for this piece that I drooled when mentioned 

or came up on a on-line auction.  

Finally, I have it and it was delivered here in Canada unharmed and intact. But before I go I need to tell you a funny 

story about our extra 2 cups that we got before my recent purchase. My hubby Brian bought a stunning cup years back 

from a room sale and I got one not stunning but pretty as well . My hubby said that it was not allowed to be together in 

the cabinet because mine was not pretty enough.  

I told him that he was mean, and that glass does not choose their maker, designer or their sprayer!!! So, after a few 

discussions my cup was reunited with its distant cousins and there they will all live happily ever after. My hubby asked 

me If I was happy now ! And I lovingly replied: 

HAPPY WIFE ,HAPPY LIFE! 

    The end. 
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Show and Tell: 

Theme:  Patterns that remind you of Summer/summertime vacations and 
new finds 

Dugan Holly berry bowl in marigold 

European maker Oxford Cross  
bowl in marigold 

Fenton Cherries and Little 
Flowers water pitcher and 

tumbler in blue  

Fenton Sailboats 
wine in marigold 

Westmoreland small  
shell in purple. 

Vaseline Candlesticks LE Smith Duck in pink 

Dugan Thin Panel JIP 
vase in amethyst 

Imperial Flute vase in 
marigold 

Millersburg Diamonds 
tumbler in purple 

Peacock at the Fountain  
compote in ice blue 
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Fenton Water Lily and Cattails water 
pitcher in marigold 

Northwood Drapery Variant 
vase in Sapphire with 
marigold overlay 

Fenton Milady tumbler in marigold 

Back Row:  Fenton Stag and  Holly chop plate in marigold,  Fenton Cooleemee (JN Ledford Co) Heart and Vine plate in marigold.  

Front Row:  Fenton Butterfly bon-bon in purple, Imperial Windmill milk pitcher in purple, Imperial Windmill large-size water 
pitcher in purple, and Northwood Acorn Burrs punch cup in blue. 
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Convention Recap by Ivanna Lotsaglass 

WOW!  What a monumental convention this year.  As I mingled with fellow members, everyone I overheard was 

saying what a great time they were having, what a great location and how friendly and accommodating the hotel staff 

was.  It was apparent that everyone was relaxed and excited to be socializing with friends they hadn’t seen since last 

year or longer due to the pandemic. 

The convention unofficially started Wednesday afternoon as some long distance 

travelers came from Missouri, Michigan, Ontario, Ohio, and South Carolina.  These early 

birds met up with some of the more local New England attendees and walked across 

the parking lot from the hotel to Chili’s for dinner. 

Thursday, more and more travelers arrived to start the 

convention.  Welcome packets were distributed with a 

warm welcome from President, Steve Lindquist.  Many 

noted how their packet contained a personalized note 

addressed to them  There were vibrant visuals in the 

passageways to show that the next 

several days were focused on 

Carnival Glass and NECGA,  I must 

say that they were most impressive.  Most of the afternoon was 

meeting up with friends and get acclimated to the hotel.  As people 

were gathering, the Nutmeg Ballroom was set-up for the 3pm mini

-auction of Stretch Glass and Contemporary Carnival glass, as well 

as the “Belle of the Ballroom” - the breath-taking collection of 

Mavis and the late George Loescher.   

 

After the mini-auction, at 6:30pm, there was a pizza 

party in the Promenade Room where 15 pizzas of 8 

varieties were served with salad, beverages and 

desserts.   

Following the pizza party, convention attendees 

moved back into the ballroom for video presentation.   

This video was surreal, as it was a presentation by 

Mavis and George Loescher recorded in 2003 at the 

HOACGA convention.  George shared entertaining 

stories on 15 pieces of glass from their collection as 

Mavis held them to show those at the presentation.   What was unique and special about this NECGA presentation, put 

together by Gary Sullivan and Steve Lindquist, was that as the video played 13 of those 15 pieces were on display 

next to the screen and Gary held them up—being Mavis.   After the presentation, the crowd was able to start 

previewing the Carnival Glass being auctioned off on Saturday. 

One of the highlights of the hotel was the Outdoor Experience area which was the “Courtyard” - a garden patio 

enclosure, with a fire pit.  As many convention goers sat around the glowing firepit enjoying the fresh air and moonlit 

night sky—stories and laughs were flowing.  You could just tell everyone was relaxed enjoying themselves and their 

company. 
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Convention Recap –continued 

Friday morning the convention group were invited to the home of Gary and Steve for 

an Open House.  Those that traveled 12 minutes away to their Wethersfield home, like 

me, were warmly greeted inside and supplied with a delicious  Continental Breakfast 

with items of a hot breakfast casserole of eggs, sausage, peppers and cheese (yum), 

Homemade Blueberry muffins and Blueberry Buckle using blueberries that were 

picked from the blueberry grove this summer.  Also available was coffee, OJ, Donuts, 

Bagels…. What an assortment to fill our bellies.  The best part of this Open House was 

viewing their 

collection of Carnival Glass that was in 5 rooms/areas of 

their home.  What a special treat this was. 

Returning back to the hotel for 1:30pm, the next 

seminar on the agenda began.  Dave Noyes and Sue 

Menard provided a presentation titled, “Things that you 

don’t see often.”  Dave showed pieces of glass that were 

whimsied or shaped differently as well as unusual 

colors.  It was most interesting. 

After this presentation, a club meeting was conducted with it’s members.  As this roving reporter was not a member, I 

sat silently listened in.  Elections were held for the officers and 2 board of directors with Steve Lindquist returning as 

President, Gary Sullivan-Treasurer, Kris Dorais -Secretary and newly elected Vice President Dave Noyes.  Board of 

Directors elected were Don Dorais, Chase Marquis and Norm Spicher.  The club had a discussion about the future of the 

Spring Fling, whether it should continue or evolve into a regular club meeting.  President Steve opened the floor up to 

the club looking for feedback on the new hotel to decide a return for the following year.  The club was very pleased with 

the hotel and area amenities and overwhelmingly approved. 
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Convention Recap –continued 
The day continued with a banquet dinner, banquet presentation, and the club fundraiser mini-

auction.  The dinner consisted of a Southern Style BBQ Buffet of salad, flavorful rice and beans, BBQ 

chicken, roasted pulled pork, potato salad and coleslaw, vegetable medley, cornbread, and for 

dessert apple pie with whipped cream.  The meal was very good and you could hear around the 

room comments on how it reminded them of a home-cooked meal. 

After our bellies were full, attention was directed to Doug, Sue, and Dustin Siska as 

they presented to the room “Shades of Carnival.”  They displayed 30+ pieces of 

Carnival Glass in several patterns showcasing how base colors and/or iridescence 

vary.  It was quite educational and entertaining with everyone enjoying the 

presentation. 

Rounding off the evening was the club’s fundraiser—the mini-auction.  Items auctioned were maple syrup and maple 

confections, assorted carnival glass, brownies, tools, fall decorations, wine… and more.  This fun-filled auction supplied 

laughs and the proceeds help with future club activities. 

The culmination of the convention was Saturday’s auction of the astounding collection of Mavis and the late George 

Loescher.  The Matthew Wroda Auction Service team (Matthew, Jim, Laurie, Monica and Randy) organized and executed 

an extremely professional auction.   

Before the auction began, the awards for top 

two room displays were presented.  A room 

display is a creative way to display one’s 

carnival glass to a self creative theme.  First 

place went to Joanne Andrews for her swans 

in a universal of colors, and Seconds place 

went to Doug and Sue Siska for their 

“Carnival Glass in Mirrored Still Life.” 

A good-sized crowd attended from early preview to the conclusion around 

3pm.  Much excitement filled the ballroom during bids and winnings.  The 

adage of “there are no friends at an auction” was apparent, however 

friendships trumped some sales.  During the auction, NECGA supplied a 

lunch with wraps, subs, assorted salads, and beverages.   

In my honest opinion, the 2022 NECGA Convention was a huge success. As I 

was leaving I couldn’t help to overhear so many comments and compliments 

of all of the activities, hospitality and easy accessibility to the hotel.  Clearly 

NECGA knocked it out of the park. 

To my surprise, as I was dining alone at Cafe  Fiore close to the hotel,  a large 

group of 20  something “Saturday night survivors” entered to break bread, 

share a hearty meal and catch up one last time before they travelled back 

home,  Based on the of the “noise”, this group had a super time. 

This tired reporter looks forward to next year’s events. 
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Candid Camera 
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New England Carnival Glass Association Auctiom Top 15 Sold — September 10 

Lincoln Land CGC Auction Top 10 Sold — August 13 
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The Recipe Card  by Bonnie Appetit  

There was interest in the breakfast casserole and blueberry buckle at Steve and Gary’s Open house during the 

convention —and they generously provided.  Steve noted that once again he burned the bottom of the buckle and 

apologizes and wishes you better luck.  He thanks those that didn’t say anything and kindly threw the burned portion 

away. 

Breakfast Casserole 
*You can make this ahead of time—so it’s the perfect breakfast casserole for Christmas morning or any day! 

Ingredients: 

2 pounds pork sausage 

12 eggs 

1 cup sour cream 

¼ cup milk 

salt and pepper 

4 green onions (scallions) 

½  green pepper, diced 

½ red, yellow or orange bell pepper, diced 

1 cup shredded cheddar cheese 

1 cup shredded mozzarella cheese 

Instructions: 

1. Preheat oven to 350˚ F.  Butter or use cooking spray a 9x13” pan 

2. Combine the eggs, sour cream, milk, cheeses and salt and pepper in a 

large bowl.  Mix on low speed with electric mixer, just until combined 

3. Heat a large skillet over medium heat.  Add sausage and cook until 

browned, breaking it into small pieces with a wooden spoon as it cooks.  

Drain most of the grease and add the sausage to the bowl with the egg 

mixture. 

4. Add the bell peppers and onion to the same skillet the sausage was 

cooked in and saute  for 2-3 minutes.  Add to the bowl with the eggs and 

stir everything to combine 

5. Pour mixer into the greased 9 x 13” pan and back 35-50 minutes or until 

the edges are set and the center is just barely jiggly 

6. Leftover egg casserole can be stored in the fridge and enjoyed within 3-4 

days.  Leftover are delicious reheated in the microwave, 

Blueberry Buckle 
*from the Favorite Blueberry Recipes Cookbook collected by The Cromwell Historical Society—Revised Edition 1977 

Ingredients: 

½ cup shortening 

½ cup sugar 

1 egg beaten 

2 cup sifted flour 

½ tsp salt 

2 ½ teaspoons baking powder 

½ cup milk 

 

Crumb topping: 

½ cup sugar 

½ cup flour 

¼ tsp cinnamon 

1/3 cup butter, softened 

 

2 ½ cups blueberries 

Instructions: 

1. Preheat oven to 375˚ F.  Butter or use cooking spray a 8” square pan 

2. Cream shortening and sugar.  Add beaten eggs.  

3. Mix and sift dry ingredients and add to the creamed mixture alternately 

with milk. 

4. Spread the dough in 8” square pan and then spread blueberries on top o f 

dough 

5. Mix and sift dry crumb topping ingredients together, then cut in softened 

butter.  Spread over blueberries, 

6. Bake 1 to 1 1/4 hours at 375˚ F.    Serve warm as coffee cake or dessert, 
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2022 Carnival Glass Conventions and Auctions 

October 7-8 Millersburg Glass Association Gathering: Matthew Wroda Auction Services; Comfort Suites 
Hotel And Conference Center, 4810 Tr 366, Berlin, OH 44610  Phone: (330) 893-7400   

October 20-22 Mid-Atlantic Carnival Glass Club: Burns Auction Service; Homewood Suites by Hilton 
Hagerstown, 1650 Pullman Lane, Hagerstown, MD 21740   Phone: (301)-665-3816  

November 2-5 Great Lakes Carnival Glass Club: Matthew Wroda Auction Services; Ramada by Wyndham 
Lansing Hotel & Conference Center, 7501 W Saginaw Hwy, Lansing, MI 48917—The Lewis 
Collection 

Courtyard by Marriott Hartford-Cromwell 
4 Sebethe Drive, Cromwell, Connecticut  06416 
860-635-1001  (mention you are with the room block for N.E. Carnival Glass) or use this web address to 
make your online reservation.)    
https://www.marriott.com/event-reservations/reservation-link.mi?
id=1663950434938&key=GRP&app=resvlink    

2023 Carnival Glass Conventions and Auctions 

January 25-28 Tampa Bay Carnival Glass Club: Sheffield Auction Services; The Godfrey Hotel Tampa, 7700 
West Courtney Campbell Causeway, Tampa, FL 33607-1430  Phone:  (813) 281-8900  

March 9-11 Texas Carnival Glass Club: Seeck Auctions; Washington County Expo Event Center, 1305 East 
Blue Bell Road, Brenham, Texas.  Convention Hotel: Hampton Inn and Suites, 2605 Shulte 
Boulevard, Brenham, Texas 77833  

April  12-15 Heart of America Carnival Glass Association:  Seeck Auctions and Matthew Wroda Auctions;  
The late Rabon and Melphia Hall collection from Virgie, KY.  Embassy Suites Hotels, 7640 NW 
Tiffany Springs Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64153     Phone: (816) 891 7788  

May 10-13 Keystone Carnival Glass Club: Matthew Wroda Auctions; Holiday Inn, 604 Station Rd, 
Grantville, PA 17028. (717) 469-0661.  

June 8-10 American Carnival Glass Association:  Matthew Wroda Auctions; Comfort Suites Hotel and 
Conference Center, 4810 Tr 366, Berlin, OH 44610   Phone: (330) 893-7400 

July 12-15 International Carnival Glass Association: Seeck Auctions - more details to come 

August 10-12 Stretch Glass Society Convention: Burns Auction Service ; Denver, Pennsylvania 

September 7-9 New England Carnival Glass Association: Matthew Wroda Auctions, Courtyard by Marriott 
Hartford-Cromwell, 4 Sebethe Drive, Cromwell, CT  06416  860-635-1001 

Mark your calendars and make your reservations now for 2023! 


